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NIBA welcomes ICA campaign to fund NSW emergency 

services  

The National Insurance Brokers Association (NIBA) welcomes the release of the Insurance Council of 

Australia's (ICA) report and supporting campaign 'Find a fairer way' today which calls for the removal of the 

NSW Emergency Services Levy (ESL) and for the NSW Government to find a more equitable way to fund 

emergency services. 

The ICA report, A stronger NSW, highlights that home insurance customers in NSW will see a reduction of 

around 15 per cent in their annual premium costs, if the next State Government removes the Emergency 

Services Levy (ESL) and finds a better way to fund emergency services. 

Philip Kewin, NIBA CEO said, "NSW is the only mainland state that still funds emergency services through 

the ESL, which is inequitable to NSW insurance customers. 

"As outlined in the report, the ESL currently adds around 18 per cent to home insurance premiums and up to 

40 per cent to business cover. This is substantially higher than other states. In fact, NSW insurance 

customers are paying nearly three times the amount of state taxes than Victorian insurance customers. 

"The abolition of the ESL would ease the pressure on NSW insurance customers and enable them to have 

access to more affordable insurance", he added. 

The 'Find a better way' campaign shows that almost two-thirds of NSW voters (65%) support removing the 

ESL and replacing it with an alternative funding model for emergency services.   

In addition to reform of the ESL, the A Stronger NSW report outlines eight other policy recommendations for 

the next NSW Government to reduce risk and put downward pressure on the cost of insurance in the State.   

Details of these eight policy recommendations are available on the ICA website, A Fairer Way - Insurance 

Council of Australia 
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About NIBA 

The National Insurance Brokers Association is the peak representative body for the intermediated insurance 

industry in Australia. 

NIBA represents approximately 450 member firms and 15,000 individual brokers including large, multinational 

insurance brokers, Australian broker networks, and small to medium-sized businesses located in cities, and 

regional areas right around Australia. 

NIBA member firms all hold an Australian financial services licence, issued by the Australian Securities and 

Investments Commission under the Corporations Act, which enables them to deal in or advise on risk 

insurance products. 

At an international level, NIBA is a member of the Council of Asia Pacific Insurance Brokers Associations 

(CAPIBA) and the World Federation of Insurance Intermediaries (WFII). 

NIBA is committed to supporting its members by representing the interests of brokers and their members to 

government and regulators and promoting high levels of professionalism. 

 

                                                                                                                        


